
Two Year rolling Programme of themes.  Cycle A 2020-21;       Cycle B 2021 - 22 
 

Phase 
 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2  

EYFS Marvellous Me 
and People Who 
Help us 

-Name and 
identify different 
body parts. 
-Identify the 5 
senses and use 
them to make 
observations. 
-Look closely at 
similarities and 
differences 
between each 
other and 
families. 
-Growth and 
changes from 
baby to adult. 
-Talk about how 
things work 
(occupations and 
equipment used) 
-Talk about 
natural and found 
objects, Autumn 
day/hunt. 
 
Vocabulary: 

ourselves, 
senses, eye, ear, 
nose, mouth, 
hand, foot, arm, 
leg, head, neck, 
knee, see, hear, 
smell, touch, feel, 
human, skeleton, 

Nocturnal Animals 
and Celebrations 
-Show care and 
concern for living 
things, nocturnal 
animals and their 
habitats, hibernation, 
food. 
-Developing an 
understanding of 
changes overtime, 
seasons, weather, 
day and night, Winter 
day/walk. 
-Similarities and 
differences in relation 
to living things. 
 
Vocabulary: 

Nocturnal, 
hibernation, day, 
night, seasons, 
Winter, cold, habitat, 
temperature, rainfall, 
weather, sunny, 
windy, rain, cloudy, 
snow, fog, hail, 
environment, prey, 
natural, wildlife, 
woodland,   

Pirates and Under 
the Sea 
-Beginning to be 
aware of scientific 
concepts e.g. floating 
and sinking, 
experiments, 
recording data. 
-Properties and 
purposes of different 
materials, building 
own boats and 
testing. 
-Talk about why 
things happen and 
how things work. 
-Healthy eating 
-Looks closely at 
similarities and 
differences, maps of 

local area and world.  
 
Vocabulary: 

float, sink, scientist, 
science, experiment, 
test, materials, wood, 
metal, fabric, plastic, 
paper, glass, 
waterproof, healthy, 
unhealthy, balanced 
diet, superfoods, 
variety, land, sea, 
buildings, trees/grass 
areas   

Toys 
-Looking closely at 
similarities and 
differences in relation 
to objects. 
-Talk about how 
different toys work. 
-Look at different 
materials and their 
properties for different 
toys.  
-Developing an 
understanding of 
changes overtime, 
Spring. 
-Light and Dark- 
shadows 
 
Vocabulary: 

hard, soft, round, 
long, big, small, 
shape, texture, 
colour, material, push 
pull, batteries, motor, 
plastic, wood, fabric, 
metal, paper, past, 
present, seasons, 
Spring, growth, buds, 
baby animals 

Will you read me 
a story? 
(Traditional 
stories) 

-Look at different 
materials and their 
properties and 
purposes, building 

bridges, houses. 
-Developing an 
understanding of 
changes overtime, 

Summer. 
-Developing an 
understanding of 
growth and decay, 

experiments with 
food and planting 
the fruit/veg 
garden. 
 
Vocabulary: 

strong, weak, 
materials, wood-
sticks, brick, straw, 
seasons, Summer, 
hot, grow, decay, 
weed, 
underground, 
seeds, seedlings, 
root, stem, leaves, 
soil, survive-water, 
sun, air, food from 
the soil.  

Where does our 
food come from? 
-Similarities, 
differences and 
patterns in relation 
to living things, 
mini beasts and 
lifecycles. 
-Patterns and 
changes in the 
environment, 
plants, living 
things, weather.  
-Observations of 
animals and their 
environments, 

matching animals 
and their young. 
-Understanding 
where our food 
comes from, what 
animals give us, 
being healthy and 
a balanced diet. 
-Recycling 
 
Vocabulary: 

growth, living, not 
living, plant, 
lifecycle (egg-
caterpillar-
chrysalis-butterfly), 
micro habitats, log, 
stone, dead 
leaves, branch, 
root, trunk, flower, 
leaf, leaves, stem, 

 



bones,  baby, 
child, adult, 
Autumn, decay 

grow, dead, 
healthy,fruits and 
vegetables, 
environment, baby, 
adult, produce, 
recyclable and 
non-recyclable.  

Science 
KS 1 
A 

Fire Fire 
Materials A1 

build on prior 
learning by 
-identifying and 
comparing the 
suitability of a 
variety of 
everyday 
materials, 
including wood, 
metal, plastic, 
glass, brick, rock, 
paper and 
cardboard for 
particular uses 
-find out how the 
shapes of solid 
objects made 
from some 
materials can be 
changed by 
squashing, 
bending, twisting 
and stretching. 
(note:identify and 
discuss the uses 
of different 
everyday 
materials so that 
they become 
familiar with how 
some materials 
are used for 
more than one 

Bright Lights, Big 
City 
Materials A2 
Pupils might find out 
about people who have 
developed useful new 
materials, for example 
John Dunlop (tyres) or 
John McAdam (road 
construction).  They 
should think about the 
properties of materials 
that make them suitable 
or unsuitable for 
particular purposes and 
they should be 
encouraged to think 
about unusual and 
creative uses for 
everyday materials.  
 
https://www.outstanding
science.co.uk/index.php
?action=view_page&pag
e=view_unit&unit=2d 
 

Which material spoon 
is most effective? 
(wood, plastic, metal, 
rubber)    
 
 
Vocabulary: 
suitability 
suitable 
unsuitable 
inventor 
material 

Enchanted 
Woodland 
Plants A 

 
● identify and name a 
variety of common 
wild and garden 
plants, including 
deciduous and 
evergreen trees 
● identify and 
describe the basic 
structure of a variety 
of common 
flowering plants, 
including trees. 
-identify and name a 
variety 
of plants and animals 
in their habitats, 
including 
microhabitats 
 
How does a 
caterpillar turn into a 
butterfly? (butterfly 
life cycle with real 
butterflies!) 
 
Minibeasts 

Identify and 
classify.Observe and 
identify, compare and 

Paws, Claws and 
Whiskers 

Living things and 
their habitats A 

 
● identify and 
name a variety 
of common 
animals 
including fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds 
and mammals 
● identify and 
name a variety 
of common 
animals that 
are carnivores, 
herbivores and 
omnivores 
● describe and 
compare the 
structure of a 
variety of 
common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds 
and mammals, 
including pets) 
 
Why do birds have 

Moon Zoom 
Seasonal 
Changes A 

 
-Observe changes 
in seasons spring 
to summer 
-Measure and 
record rainfall, 
temperature, wind 
direction and 
compare to autumn 
data. 
-Compare data 
collected. 
-describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons and how 
day length varies - 
compare to other 
countries (look at 
sun/moon) 
-describe the 
importance of sun 
safety and how to 
look after myself in 
the heat 

Note: Pupils should 
be warned that it is 
not safe to look 
directly at the Sun, 
even when wearing 
dark glasses. 

Beside the 
Seaside 
Animals including 
humans A 

 
SEA CREATURE 
FOCUS: 
--identify and name 

a variety of 
common animals 
including fish, 
amphibians, 

reptiles, birds and 
mammals 
-Group and sort 
animals (land/sea) 
-link to prior 
learning of 
carnivores, 
herbivores and 
omnivores - does 
this still exist with 
sea creatures? 
-describe and 
compare the 
structure of a 
variety of common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and 
mammals, 
including pets) 
 
 
How can we clean 

 

https://www.outstandingscience.co.uk/index.php?action=view_page&page=view_unit&unit=2d
https://www.outstandingscience.co.uk/index.php?action=view_page&page=view_unit&unit=2d
https://www.outstandingscience.co.uk/index.php?action=view_page&page=view_unit&unit=2d
https://www.outstandingscience.co.uk/index.php?action=view_page&page=view_unit&unit=2d


thing (metal can 
be used for 
coins, cans, cars 
and table legs; 
wood can be 
used for 
matches, floors, 
and telegraph 
poles) or different 
materials are 
used for the 
same thing 
(spoons can be 
made from 
plastic, wood, 
metal, but not 
normally from 
glass). Look at 
how materials of 
houses have 
changed - Great 
Fire of London 
spread!! 
 
Why did the 
Great Fire of 
London Spread? 
(materials of 
houses)   

To begin to use 
simple secondary 
sources to find 
answers. To 
begin to find 
information to 
help me from 
books and 
computers with 
help 

properties 
 

 
 
 
 

describe. 

Use simple features 
to compare objects, 
materials and living 
things and, with help, 
decide how to sort 
and group them.  

Find similarities and 
differences between 
minibeasts - ant, 
spiders and 
millipedes 

Vocabulary: 

 
plant, plants, branch, 
root, trunk, flower, 
leaf, leaves, stem, 
seeds, seedlings, 
weed, grow, growing, 
living, alive, not living, 
not alive, dead, 
healthy 

 

 

feathers? 
https://www.pinterest.
co.uk/pin/896498488
05094945/ 
 
https://www.tes.com/t
eaching-
resource/flight-and-
feathers-experiments-
6182823 
 
Vocabulary: 

 
reproduce, produce 
young, produce new 
plants, animals, 
plants, shoot, within, 
under, next to, fruit, 
earth, soil, seeds 
 
variation, feathers, 
fur, coat, beak, legs, 
animals, plants, 
branch, trunk, colour, 
group, leaves, moves, 
grows, feeds, variety, 
similar, different 

S’more solar oven.  
Is the sun hot 
enough to heat a 
s’more?          
 
https://redtri.com/s
mores-science-
project-a-sweet-
conclusion/ 

Vocabulary: 

plant, plants, 
branch, root, trunk, 
flower, leaf, leaves, 
stem, seeds, 
seedlings, weed, 
grow, growing, 
living, alive, not 
living, not alive, 
dead, healthy 
 

dirty water? 
(make dirty sea 
water and attempt 
to make it clean 
again) 
 
https://www.stem.o
rg.uk/resources/co
mmunity/collection/
116466/seaside 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
 

https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/89649848805094945/
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/89649848805094945/
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/89649848805094945/
https://www.tes.com/teaching-resource/flight-and-feathers-experiments-6182823
https://www.tes.com/teaching-resource/flight-and-feathers-experiments-6182823
https://www.tes.com/teaching-resource/flight-and-feathers-experiments-6182823
https://www.tes.com/teaching-resource/flight-and-feathers-experiments-6182823
https://www.tes.com/teaching-resource/flight-and-feathers-experiments-6182823
https://redtri.com/smores-science-project-a-sweet-conclusion/
https://redtri.com/smores-science-project-a-sweet-conclusion/
https://redtri.com/smores-science-project-a-sweet-conclusion/
https://redtri.com/smores-science-project-a-sweet-conclusion/
https://www.stem.org.uk/resources/community/collection/116466/seaside
https://www.stem.org.uk/resources/community/collection/116466/seaside
https://www.stem.org.uk/resources/community/collection/116466/seaside
https://www.stem.org.uk/resources/community/collection/116466/seaside


Vocabulary: 

material, metal, 
plastic, wood, 
paper, glass, 
clay, rock, fabric, 
sand, hand, soft, 
rough, smooth, 
shiny, dull, 
bendy, 
waterproof, 
strong, weak, 
group, object, 
sort, stretchy, 
magnetic, not 
magnetic, lets 
light through 

Science 
KS 1  
B 

Healthy Heroes 
Animals, 
including 
humans B 

● identify, name, 
draw and label 
the basic parts 
of the human 
body and say 
which part of the 
body is 
associated with 
each 
sense. 
● notice that 
animals, 
including 
humans, have 

offspring which 
grow into adults 
find out 
about and 
● describe the 
basic needs of 

Towers, Turrets, 
Tiaras 
Materials B 

-distinguish between 
an object and the 
material from which it 
is made 
-identify and name a 
variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, plastic, glass, 
metal, water, and rock 
-describe the simple 
physical properties of 
a variety of everyday 
materials 
-compare and group 
together a variety of 
everyday materials on 
the basis of their 
simple physical 
properties. 
-Opaque, translucent, 
transparent. 

Weather Experts 
Seasonal Changes 
B 

-Observe and 
describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons. 
-Describe and 
observe changes in 
weather across 
Autumn and Winter. 
-Describe how day 
length varies. 
-Measure and record 
rainfall, temperature, 
wind direction. 
-Compare data 
collected. 
-Describe how 
animals adapt to 
weather. 
 
Is it colder in Autumn 
or Winter? Which 

Mr McGregor’s 
Garden 
Plants B 

● observe and 
describe how seeds 
and 
bulbs grow into 
mature plants 
● find out and 
describe how plants 
need 
water, light and a 
suitable temperature 
to grow and stay 
healthy. 
 
What does a plant 
need to grow? (test 
plant growth in 
different conditions) 
 
Vocabulary: 
reproduce, produce 
young, produce new 

Codebreakers 
Forces B - push 

and pull (not 
magnets) 
 
-Scientific enquiry 
asking simple 
questions and 
recognising that 
they can be 
answered in 
different ways 
-observing closely, 
using simple 
equipment 
performing simple 
tests 
identifying and 
classifying 
 
How can I get an 
object to move? 
Can all objects be 
moved in the same 

Down Under! 
Living things  
and their habitats 
B 

● identify that most 
living things live in 
habitats to which 
they are suited and 
describe how 
different 
habitats provide for 
the basic needs of 
different 
kinds of animals 
and 
plants, and how 
they 
depend on each 
other 
● describe how 
animals 
obtain their food 
from 
plants and other 

 



animals, 
including 
humans, for 

survival (water, 
food and air) 
● describe the 
importance for 
humans of 
exercise, 
eating the right 
amounts of 
different types 
of food, and 
hygiene. 
 
What effect does 
exercise have on 
my heart rate and 
breathing? 
 
Vocabulary: 
ourselves, sense, 
eye, ear, nose, 
mouth, hand, 
foot, feet, 
senses, arm, leg, 
head, neck, 
knee, wing, beak, 
see, hear, smell, 
touch, feel, alive, 
living, not alive, 
human, animal, 
tall, tallest, taller 
 
 
 

 
 
Which material is best 
for an umbrella?  Find 
out about Charles 
Macintosh who 
invented waterproof 
material (Rain Mac - 
Macintosh named 
after him). 
 
Vocabulary: 
material, metal, 
plastic, wood, paper, 
glass, clay, rock, 
fabric, sand, hand, 
soft, rough, smooth, 
shiny, dull, bendy, 
waterproof, strong, 
weak, group, object, 
sort, stretchy, 
magnetic, not 
magnetic, lets light 
through 
 
 

month has the 
greatest amount of 
rainfall? 
 
How do animals stay 
warm in winter? 
https://www.pinterest.
co.uk/pin/404761085
235666457/ 
 
Vocabulary: 
temperature, adapt, 
wind direction, north, 
south, east, west, 
seasons, autumn, 
spring, summer, 
winter, rainfall 
thermometer 

 

plants, animals, 
plants, shoot, within, 
under, next to, fruit, 
earth, soil, seeds 

way? Which object 
will move the 
furthest? Can a 
force change the 
shape of an 
object? 

Use simple 
secondary sources 
to find answers. 
Can find 
information to help 
me from books and 
computers with 
help 

Vocabulary: 
force, movement, 
direction, distance, 
further furthest, 
fast, faster, fastest, 
slow, slower, 
slowest, higher, 
highest, speed up, 
slow down, change 
direction, change 
shape, twist, 
squeeze, stretch, 
pull, push, twist 

animals, using the 
idea of a simple 
food chain, and 
identify 
and name different 
sources 
of food. 
 
What different 
habitats can be 
found in Australia? 
Why are they 
different to UK 
habitats? 
 
Vocabulary: 
habitat, food chain, 
food source, adapt, 
environment, prey, 
predator 

Questioning 
and enquiry 

Observing + 
measuring 

Investigating 
 

Perform simple 

Recording and 
reporting findings 

Gather and record 

Identifying, 
grouping and 
classifying 

Research 
 

To begin to use 
simple secondary 

Conclusions 
 

Begin to talk 
about what they 

Vocabulary 
 

Use some simple 
scientific 

https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/404761085235666457/
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/404761085235666457/
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/404761085235666457/


planning 

Ask simple 
questions 
about the 
world around 
us. 

Begin to 
recognise 
that they can 
be answered 
in different 
ways. 

 

Pattern seeking 

Begin to 
observe 
closely, using 
simple 
equipment. 

Use simple 
observations 
and ideas to 
suggest 
answers to 
questions. 

To observe 
simple changes 
over time and, 
with guidance, 
begin to notice 
patterns and 
relationships 

To say what I 
am looking for 
and what I am 
measuring. 

To know how 
to use simple 
equipment 
safely. 

tests with support. 

To begin to discuss 
my ideas about 
how to find things 
out. 

To begin to say 
what happened in 
my investigation.  

Perform simple 
tests. 

To discuss my ideas 
about how to find 
things out. 

To say what 
happened in my 
investigation. 

data with some 
adult support, to 
help in answering 
questions. 

Begin to record 
simple data. 

Begin to record and 
communicate their 
findings in a range 
of ways. Can show 
my results in a 
simple table that 
my teacher has 
provided 

 

Identify and classify 
with some support. 

To begin to 
observe and 
identify, compare 
and describe. 

To begin to use 
simple features to 
compare objects, 
materials and living 
things and, with 
help, decide how to 
sort and group  

sources to find 
answers. 

To begin to find 
information to 
help me from 
books and 
computers with 
help. 

 

have found out 
and how they 
found it out 

To begin to say 
what happened 
in my 
investigation. 

To begin to say 
whether I was 
surprised at the 
results or not. 

To begin to say 
what I would 
change about my 
investigation.  

 

 

language 

Begin to use 
some science 
words. 

Use comparative 
language with 
support. 



Use simple 
measurements 
and equipment 
with support 
(eg hand lenses 
and egg timers) 

Begin to 
progress from 
non-standard 
units, reading 
cm, m, cl, l, °C 

 

Science 
Lower KS 2 
A 

Living things 
and their 
habitats 
recognise that 
living things 
can be 
grouped in a 
variety of 
ways 
• explore and 
use 
classification 
keys to help 
group, identify 
and name a 
variety of 
living things in 
their local and 
wider 

Forces and 
Magnets  
 compare how 
things move on 
different surfaces 
•  notice that 
some forces need 
contact between 
two objects, but 
magnetic forces 
can act at a 
distance 
•  observe how 
magnets attract 
or repel each 
other and attract 
some materials 
and not others 

Changing States 
 
compare and 
group materials 
together, 
according to 
whether they are 
solids, liquids or 
gases 
•  observe that 
some materials 
change state 
when they are 
heated or cooled, 
and measure or 
research the 
temperature at 
which this 
happens in 

Plants A 
 
Life cycle 
explore the part 
that flowers play 
in the life cycle of 
flowering plants, 
including 
pollination, seed 
formation and 
seed dispersal. 
 
 
What creatures 
are lurking in your 
pond? 
 
Investigate the 
life cycles you 

Light and dark 
Sources and 
reflectors 
Shadows 
 
recognise that 
they need light 
in order to see 
things and that 
dark is the 
absence of light 
• notice that 
light is reflected 
from surfaces 
•  recognise 
that light from 
the sun can be 
dangerous and 
that there are 

Animals 
including 
humans A 
 
The digestive 
system 
 
 identify that 
animals, 
including 
humans, need 
the right types 
and amount of 
nutrition, and 
that they 
cannot make 
their own food; 
they get 

 



environment 
• recognise 
that 
environments 
can change 
and that this 
can 
sometimes 
pose dangers 
to living 
things. 

Talk about 
criteria for 
grouping, 
sorting and 
classifying 
and use 
simple keys. 

 
Group and 
classify by 
identifying 
similarities to 
a variety of 
leaves. 
Consider what 
is similar and 
what is 
different. 
 
Observe 
which birds 
eat what. 

• compare and 
group together a 
variety of 
everyday 
materials on the 
basis of whether 
they are attracted 
to a magnet, and 
identify some 
magnetic 
materials 
•  describe 
magnets as 
having two poles 
•  predict whether 
two magnets will 
attract or repel 
each other, 
depending on 
which poles are 
facing. 
 
Vocabulary: 
magnet, spring, 
metal, iron, 
copper, 
aluminium, steel, 
brass, attract, 
repel, magnetic, 
non-magnetic, 
attraction, 
repulsion, force, 
elastic, stretch, 
squash, 
compress 

degrees Celsius 
(°C) 
• identify the part 
played by 
evaporation and 
condensation in 
the water cycle 
and associate the 
rate of 
evaporation with 
temperature. 
 
Set up some 
simple, practical 
enquiries, using 
appropriate 
instruments. 
 
Investigate 
whether ice 
cubes increase in 
volume when 
they melt. Chn 
select appropriate 
instruments to 
measure the 
volume. 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
solid, liquid, melt, 
freeze, dissolve, 
solution, filter, 
undissolved, 
dissolved, 

find in a pond 
 
Vocabulary: 
plants, light, 
warmth, water, 
leaves, roots, 
stem, grow, 
height, minibeast, 
insect 
 
 
 

ways to protect 
their eyes 
•  recognise 
that shadows 
are formed 
when the light 
from a light 
source is 
blocked by a 
solid object 
•  find patterns 
in the way that 
the size of 
shadows 
change. 
How can we 
see things? 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
light, dark, 
shadow, 
transparent, 
opaque, 
direction, 
translucent, 
shortest, 
highest, 
longest, object, 
material, light 
source, sun, 
night, day 

nutrition from 
what they eat 
• identify that 
humans and 
some other 
animals have 
skeletons and 
muscles for 
support, 
protection and 
movement. 
 
Investigation:D
oes the tallest 
person have 
the longest 
arm?  Foot 
size. 

Begin to 
identify 
differences, 
similarities or 
changes 
related to 
simple scientific 
ideas and 
processes. 

Children 
produce a 
simple key, 
related to types 
of teeth 



 
Vocabulary: 
habitat, 
nutrition, 
environment, 
keys, 
condition, 
consumer, 
producer, 
organism, 
predator, 
prey, food-
chain, similar, 
different 
 

 separate, sieve, 
mix 

Investigation:  
Effects of heat 
on a range of 
dairy products 

DT link:  
Cooking and 
nutrition 

Vocabulary: 

feed, feeding, 
growth, activity, 
food groups, 
vegetables, 
meat, fish, 
cereals, 
sugars, fats, 
fruit, starches, 
tooth, teeth, 
incisor, molar, 
canine, diet, 
healthy, 
unhealthy, root, 
decay, food, 
balanced diet 

 

 
 

Science 
Lower KS 2 
B 

Rocks & Soil 

● compare and 
group 

Animals 
including 
humans B 
Teeth  

Electricity 
 

Light and Sound 
 
What factors 
affect the pitch 

Plants B 
 
Do plants grow 
better with 

SRE  



together 
different kinds 
of rocks on 
the basis of 
their 
appearance 
and simple 
physical 
properties 

● describe in 
simple terms 
how fossils 
are formed 
when things 
that have lived 
are trapped 
within rock 

● recognise that 
soils are 
made from 
rocks and 
organic 
matter. 

Begin to 
recognise 
when and how 
secondary 
sources might 
help to 
answer 
questions that 
cannot be 
answered 
through 

 
 
describe the 
simple functions 
of the basic parts 
of the digestive 
system in 
humans 
• identify the 
different types of 
teeth in humans 
and their simple 
functions 
• construct and 
interpret a variety 
of food chains, 
identifying 
producers, 
predators and 
prey. 
Food chains is 
contained within 
this topic, 
however 
it would fit in well 
when learning 
about living things 
and their habitats. 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
feed, feeding, 
growth, activity, 
food groups, 
vegetables, meat, 

identify common 
appliances that 
run on electricity 
•  construct a 
simple series 
electrical circuit, 
identifying and 
naming its basic 
parts, including 
cells, wires, 
bulbs, switches 
and buzzers 
•  identify whether 
or not a lamp will 
light in a simple 
series circuit, 
based on whether 
or not the lamp is 
part of a complete 
loop with a 
battery 
•  recognise that a 
switch opens and 
closes a circuit 
and associate this 
with whether or 
not a lamp lights 
in a simple series 
circuit 
•  recognise some 
common 
conductors and 
insulators, and 
associate metals 

and the volume 
of sound? 
 
identify how 
sounds are made, 
associating some 
of them with 
something 
vibrating 
• recognise that 
vibrations from 
sounds travel 
through a 
medium to the 
ear 
• find patterns 
between the pitch 
of a sound and 
features of the 
object that 
produced it 
• find patterns 
between the 
volume of a 
sound and the 
strength of the 
vibrations that 
produced it 
• recognise that 
sounds get fainter 
as the distance 
from the sound 
source increases. 
 
Vocabulary: 

fertiliser? 
Do plants need 
soil to grow? 
 
 identify and 
describe the 
functions of 
different parts 
of flowering 
plants: roots, 
stem/trunk, 
leaves and 
flowers 
•  explore the 
requirements of 
plants for life 
and growth (air, 
light, water, 
nutrients from 
soil, and room 
to grow) and 
how they vary 
from plant to 
plant 
•  investigate 
the way in 
which water is 
transported 
within plants 
 

Begin to make 
systematic and 



practical 
investigations 

Vocabulary: 

rock, slate, 
granite, 
sandstone, 
chalk, soil, 
clay, sand, 
limestone, 
quartz, 
marble, stone, 
pebble, 
texture, 
absorbent, 
characteristic, 
surface 

 

fish, cereals, 
sugars, fats, fruit, 
starches, tooth, 
teeth, incisor, 
molar, canine, 
diet, healthy, 
unhealthy, root, 
decay, food, 
balanced diet 
 

with being good 
conductors. 
 
Can you design a 
burglar alarm? 
 
Vocabulary: 
electricity, 
conductors, 
electrical, circuit, 
battery, bulb, 
buzzer, motor, 
insulate, switch, 
break, power, 
bright, brightness, 
dim 
 
 

sound, base, 
treble, volume, 
pitch, high, low 

careful 
observations  

Vocabulary: 
plants, light, 
warmth, water, 
leaves, roots, 
stem, grow, 
height 

Questioning 
and enquiry 

planning 

Ask some 
relevant 
questions 
and use 
different 
types of 
scientific 

Observing + 
measuring 

Pattern seeking 

Begin to make 

systematic and 

careful 

observations 

and, where 

appropriate, 

Investigating 
 

Set up some simple 
practical enquiries, 
comparative and 
fair tests. 

Begin to recognise 
when a simple fair 
test is necessary 
and help to decide 

Recording and 
reporting findings 

Gather, record, and 

begin to classify 

and present data in 

a variety of ways to 

help in answering 

questions. 

Begin to record 

Identifying, 
grouping and 
classifying 

Begin to identify 

differences, 

similarities or 

changes related to 

simple scientific 

ideas and 

processes. 

Research 
 
Begin to 
recognise when 
and how 
secondary 
sources might 
help to answer 
questions that 
cannot be 
answered 
through practical 
investigations. 

Conclusions 

I am beginning 
to use results to 
draw simple 
conclusions, 
make predictions 
for new values, 
suggest 
improvements 
and raise further 
questions. 

Vocabulary 

Begin to use 
some scientific 
language to 
talk and, later, 
write about 
what they have 
found out. 

Begin to use 
relevant 
scientific 



enquiries to 
answer 
them. 

Begin to 
explore 
everyday 
phenomena 
and the 
relationships 
between 
living things 
and familiar 
environment
s. 

Begin to 
develop their 
ideas about 
functions, 
relationships 
and 
interactions. 

Begin to raise 
their own 
questions 
about the 
world around 
them. 

Begin to 

take accurate 

measurements 

using standard 

units, using a 

range of 

equipment, 

including 

thermometers 

and data 

loggers. 

Begin to look 

for naturally 

occurring 

patterns and 

relationships 

and decide 

what data to 

collect to 

identify them. 

Help to make 

decisions about 

what 

observations to 

make, how long 

to make them 

for and the 

how to set it up. 

Begin to think of 
more than one 
variable factor  

Set up simple 
practical enquiries, 
comparative and 
fair tests.  

Recognise when a 
simple fair test is 
necessary and help 
to decide how to 
set it up. 

Can think of more 
than one variable 
factor. 

findings using 

simple scientific 

language, drawings, 

labelled diagrams, 

keys, bar charts and 

tables. 

Begin to report on 

findings from 

enquiries, including 

oral and written 

explanations, 

displays or 

presentations of 

results and 

conclusions. 

Begin to use notes, 

simple tables and 

standard units and 

help to decide how 

to record and 

analyse their data. 

Begin to record 

results in tables 

and bar charts. 

Begin to talk about 

criteria for 

grouping, sorting 

and classifying and 

use simple keys. 

Begin to compare 

and group 

according to 

behaviour or 

properties, based 

on testing. 

 Am beginning to 
use 
straightforward 
scientific 
evidence to 
answer 
questions or to 
support their 
findings. With 
help, am 
beginning to look 
for changes, 
patterns, 
similarities and 
differences in 
their data in 
order tomdraw 
simple 
conclusions and 
answer 
questions. 

With support, 
am beginning to 
identify new 
questions arising 
from the data, 
make new 
predictions and 
find ways of 
improving what 
they have 

language. 

Begin to use 
comparative 
and superlative 
language. 

 



make some 
decisions 
about which 
types of 
enquiry will 
be the best 
way of 
answering 
question 

 

 

type of simple 

equipment that 

might be used. 

Learn to use 

some new 

equipment 

appropriately 

(eg data 

loggers). 

Begin to see a 

pattern in my 

results. 

Begin to choose 

from a 

selection of 

equipment. 

Begin to 

observe and 

measure 

accurately 

using standard 

units including 

time in minutes 

and seconds. 

 

 

already done. 

Am beginning to 
see a pattern in 
my results. 

Am beginning to 
say what I found 
out, linking 
cause and effect. 

Am beginning to 
say how I could 
make it better 
Am beginning to 
answer 
questions from 
what I have 
found out.  



 

 

 

 

Science 
Upper KS 2 
A 

Evolution & 
inheritance 
 
recognise that 
living things 
have changed 
over time and 
that fossils 
provide 
information 
about living 
things that 
inhabited the 
Earth millions 
of years ago 
• recognise 
that living 
things 
produce 
offspring of 
the same 
kind, but 
normally 
offspring vary 
and are not 

Light 
 
recognise that 
light appears to 
travel in straight 
lines 
· use the idea that 
light travels in 
straight lines to 
explain that 
objects are seen 
because they 
give out or reflect 
light into the eye 
· explain that we 
see things 
because light 
travels from light 
sources to our 
eyes or 
from   light 
sources to 
objects and then 
to our eyes 
· use the idea that 

Earth & Space 
 
Is anyone out 
there? 
It is based upon 
the quest to 
discover more 
about the solar 
system through 
space projects 
such as the 
European Space 
Agency’s Aurora 
programme, and 
NASA’s Curiosity 
mission seeking 
to gather 
evidence of life 
on the planet 
Mars. 
The students take 
on the role of 
space scientists 
or space 
engineers to 

Electricity 
 
associate the 
brightness of a 
lamp or the 
volume of a 
buzzer with the 
number and 
voltage of cells 
used in the circuit 
• compare and 
give reasons for 
variations in how 
components 
function, including 
the brightness of 
bulbs, the 
loudness of 
buzzers and the 
on/off position of 
switches 
• use recognised 
symbols when 
representing a 
simple circuit in a 

Living things 
in their 
Habitats A 
 
describe how 
living things are 
classified into 
broad groups 
according to 
common 
observable 
characteristics 
and based on 
similarities and 
differences, 
including micro-
organisms, 
plants and 
animals 
•  give reasons 
for classifying 
plants and 
animals based 
on specific 
characteristics. 

SRE A 
 
Animals 
including 
humans 
 
identify and 
name the main 
parts of the 
human 
circulatory 
system, and 
describe the 
functions of the 
heart, blood 
vessels and 
blood 
•  recognise the 
impact of diet, 
exercise, drugs 
and lifestyle on 
the way their 
bodies function 
•  describe the 
ways in which 

 



identical to 
their parents 
•  identify how 
animals and 
plants are 
adapted to 
suit their 
environment 
in different 
ways and that 
adaptation 
may lead to 
evolution. 
 
Design a 
species?? 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
 
 
 
 

light travels in 
straight lines to 
explain why 
shadows have 
the same shape 
as the objects 
that cast them. 
 
What factors 
affect the size of 
a shadow in a 
theatre? 
 
 
Vocabulary: 
light, beam, 
reflect, reflection, 
opaque, mirror, 
light travelling, 
source, reflected, 
travel, block, 
shiny surface 

 

discover more 
about Mars. The 
activities in this 
resource are 
designed for 
students aged 9-
12 years. 
The activities are 
organised into 
three themes: life, 
landscape and 
landing. Activities 
in the life and 
landscape 
themes are 
suitable for 
students aged 9 
to 11. 

Recognise which 
secondary 
sources will be 
most useful to 
research their 
ideas. 

Am beginning to 
report and 
present findings 
from enquiries 
,including 
conclusions, 
causal 
relationships and 
explanations of 

diagram. 
 
Design a 
controllable 
vehicle 
 
Research non-
renenewable and 
renewable 
sources of 
electricity 
 

Begin to 
recognise which 
secondary 
sources will be 
most useful to 
research their 
ideas.   

Investigation: 
Linnaean 
classification 
system 

Vocabulary: 
circuit, complete 
circuit, conductor, 
insulator, symbol, 
circuit diagram, 
electricity, 
component, 
voltage 

Begin to use 
and develop 
keys and other 
information 
records to 
identify, classify 
and describe 
living things 
and materials. 
Classification 
Who was 
Linnaean? 
What can 
Lichens tell us 
about air 
quality? 
 
Vocabulary: 
 

nutrients and 
water are 
transported 
within animals, 
including 
humans. 
 
Vocabulary: 
diet, balanced 
diet, healthy, 
side effects, 
fats, sugar, 
starches, food 
types, 
circulation, 
heart beat, 
pulse, muscle, 
blood, blood 
vessel, lung, 
breathe, 
growth, activity 



and degree of 
trust in results, in 
oral and written 
forms 

such as displays 

and other 

presentations 

Vocabulary: 

earth, sun, moon, 
sphere, revolve, 
orbit, spin, rotate, 
axis, sunrise, 
sunset, north, 
south, east, west, 
light source, 
shadow 
 
 
 

Science 
Upper KS 2 
B 

Living things 
and their 
habitats B1 
 
Life cycles 
describe the 
differences in 
the life cycles 
of a mammal, 
an amphibian, 

Frozen planet - 
Properties and 
changes of 
materials - 
states of matter 
B1 
 
Living things in 
their habitats 
B2- extreme 
habitats 

Forces 
explain that 
unsupported 
objects fall 
towards the Earth 
because of the 
force of gravity 
acting between 
the Earth and the 
falling object 

Properties and 
changes of 
materials B2 - 
States of matter 
demonstrate that 
dissolving, mixing 
and changes of 
state are 
reversible 
changes               
                            

Properties and 
changes of 
materials B3 
 
compare and 
group together 
everyday 
materials based 
on evidence 
from 
comparative 

SRE B 
Animals 
including 
humans B2 
describe the 
changes as 
humans 
develop to old 
age. 

 



an insect and 
a bird 
• describe the 
life process of 
reproduction 
in some plants 
and animals 
 
How does the 
turtles life 
cycle compare 
to others? 
 
 
Vocabulary: 
reproduce, 
reproduction, 
stamen, 
stigma, sepal, 
petal, ovary, 
pollen, style, 
germinate, 
germination, 
fertilise, 
fertilisation, 
pollinate, 
pollination, 
disperse, 
dispersal, life 
cycle, 
babyhood, 
childhood, 
adolescence, 
adulthood 

 
Animals 
including 
humans B1 
 
Vocabulary:  
 

• identify the 
effects of air 
resistance, water 
resistance and 
friction, that act 
between moving 
surfaces 
•  recognise that 
some 
mechanisms, 
including levers, 
pulleys and 
gears, allow a 
smaller force to 
have a greater 
effect. 
 
Investigation: 
Using a ramp to 
measure the 
changes in force 
when the slope is 
increased / 
decreased. 
 
DT link: Children 
develop 
understanding of 
balanced and 
unbalanced 
forces, using 
mechanisms 
including leaves 
and gears 
 

                            
                            
                             
 - explain that 
some changes 
result in the 
formation of new 
materials, and 
that this kind of 
change is not 
usually reversible, 
including changes 
associated with 
burning and the 
action of acid on 
bicarbonate of 
soda.  
Materials and 
their properties 
compare and 
group together 
everyday 
materials based 
on evidence from 
comparative 
and  fair tests, 
including their 
hardness, 
solubility, 
transparency, 
conductivity 
(electrical and 
thermal), and 
response to 
magnets 

and  fair tests, 
including their 
hardness, 
solubility, 
transparency, 
conductivity 
(electrical and 
thermal), and 
response to 
magnets 
· understand 
that some 
materials will 
dissolve in 
liquid to form a 
solution, and 
describe how to 
recover a 
substance from 
a solution 
· use 
knowledge of 
solids, liquids 
and gases to 
decide how 
mixtures might 
be separated, 
including 
through 
filtering, sieving 
and 
evaporating 
give reasons, 
based on 
evidence from 



 
Vocabulary: 
magnet, spring, 
metal, iron, 
copper, 
aluminium, steel, 
brass, attract, 
repel, magnetic, 
non-magnetic, 
attraction, 
repulsion, force, 
elastic, stretch, 
squash, 
compress 
 
 
 

· understand that 
some materials 
will dissolve in 
liquid to form a 
solution, and 
describe how to 
recover a 
substance from a 
solution 
· use knowledge 
of solids, liquids 
and gases to 
decide how 
mixtures might be 
separated, 
including through 
filtering, sieving 
and evaporating 
·  give reasons, 
based on 
evidence from 
comparative and 
fair tests, for the 
particular uses of 
everyday 
materials, 
including metals, 
wood and plastic 
· demonstrate 
that dissolving, 
mixing and 
changes of state 
are reversible 
changes 
 

comparative 
and fair tests, 
for the 
particular uses 
of everyday 
materials, 
including 
metals, wood 
and plastic 
· demonstrate 
that dissolving, 
mixing and 
changes of 
state are 
reversible 
changes 
How clean is 
our dirty water? 
 
Vocabulary: 
 
evaporate, 
evaporation, 
condense, 
condensation, 
change of state, 
state, solid, 
liquid, gas, 
melt, freeze, 
conditions, 
solidify, 
freezing, 
melting 
 



Vocabulary: 
evaporate, 
evaporation,cond
ense, 
condensation, 
change of state, 
state, solid, liquid, 
gas, melt, freeze, 
conditions, 
solidify, freezing, 
melting 
 
 
 
 

Questioning 
and enquiry 

planning 

Begin to plan 
different 
types of 
scientific 
enquiries to 
answer 
questions, 
including 
recognising 
and 
controlling 
variables 
where 

Observing + 
measuring 

Pattern seeking 

Begin to take 
measurements, 
using a range 
of scientific 
equipment, 
with increasing 
accuracy and 
precision, 
taking repeat 
readings where 
appropriate. 

Begin to 

Investigating 
 

Begin to use test 
results to make 
predictions to set 
comparative and 
fair tests. 

Begin to recognise 
when and how to 
set up comparative 
and fair tests and 
explain which 
variables need to 
be controlled and 
why. 

Begin to suggest 

Recording and 
reporting findings 

Begin to record 
data and results of 
increasing 
complexity using 
scientific diagrams 
and labels, 
classification keys, 
tables and bar and 
line graphs. 

Begin to report and 
present findings 
from enquiries. 

Begin to decide 

Identifying, 
grouping and 
classifying 

Begin to use and 
develop keys and 
other information 
records to identify, 
classify and 
describe living 
things and 
materials. 

 

Research 
 

Begin to 
recognise which 
secondary 
sources will be 
most useful to 
research their 
ideas. 

Conclusions 
 

Am beginning to 
report and 
present findings 
from enquiries , 
including 
conclusions, 
causal 
relationships and 
explanations of 
and degree of 
trust in results, 
in oral and 
written forms 
such as displays 
and other 

Vocabulary 

Am beginning to 
read, spell and 
pronounce 
scientific 
vocabulary 
correctly. 

Am beginning to 
use relevant 
scientific 
language and 
illustrations to 
discuss, 
communicate 
and justify 
scientific ideas. 



necessary. 

Begin to 
explore and 
talk about 
ideas, ask 
their own 
questions 
about 
scientific 
phenomena, 
analyse 
functions, 
relationships 
and 
interactions 
more 
systematicall
y. 

Begin to 
recognise 
some more 
abstract 
ideas and 
begin to 
recognise 
how these 
ideas help 
them to 
understand 
how the 
world 

identify 
patterns that 
might be found 
in the natural 
environment. 

Begin to make 
their own 
decisions about 
what 
observations to 
make, what 
measurements 
to use and how 
long to make 
them for and 
whether to 
repeat them. 

Choose the 
most 
appropriate 
equipment and 
explain how to 
use it 
accurately. 

Begin to 
interpret data 
and find 
patterns. 

Select 

improvements to 
my method and 
give reasons. 

Begin to decide 
when it is 
appropriate to do a 
fair test. 

 

how to record data 
from a choice of 
familiar 
approaches. 

Begin to choose 
how best to 
present data. 

 

presentations. 

 

Begin to identify 
scientific 
evidence that 
has been used to 
support or refute 
ideas or 
arguments. 

Begin to draw 
conclusions 
based on their 
data and 
observations, 
use evidence to 
justify their 
ideas, use 
scientific 
knowledge and 
understanding to 
explain their 
findings. 

Begin to use test 
results to make 
predictions to 
set up further 
comparatives 
and fair tests. 

Am beginning to 
confidently use a 
range of 
scientific 
vocabulary. 

Am beginning to 
use conventions 
such as trend, 
rogue result, 
support 
prediction and -
er word 
generalisation. 

Am beginning to 
use scientific 
ideas when 
describing 
simple 
processes. 

Am beginning to 
use the correct 
science 
vocabulary 

 
 



operates 

Begin to 
recognise 
scientific 
ideas change 
and develop 
over time. 

Begin to 
select the 
most 
appropriate 
ways to 
answer 
science 
questions 
using 
different 
types of 
scientific 
enquiry. 

 

equipment on 
my own. Can 
make a set of 
observations 
and say what 
the interval and 
range are. 

Begin to take 
accurate and 
precise 
measurement – 
N, g, kg, mm, 
cm, mins, 
seconds, cm²V, 
km/h, m per 
sec, m/ sec 
Graphs – pie, 
line  

 

Begin to look for 
different causal 
relationships in 
their data and 
identify evidence 
that refutes or 
supports their 
ideas. 

Use their results 
to identify when 
further tests and 
observations are 
needed. 

Begin to 
separate opinion 
from fact. 

Begin to draw 
conclusions and 
identify scientific 
evidence. 

Can use simple 
models. Know 
which evidence 
proves a 
scientific point. 

Begin to use test 
results to make 
predictions to 



set up further 
comparative and 
fair tests. 

 
 


